
St. Mary's mission: To love God above all things by: learning together, loving ourselves, loving each other, 
loving all people, loving life itself and constantly striving for excellence worthy of our God-given gifts. 

Year 1 newsletter - Spring 1

Happy new year everyone! We are so thrilled to have the children back in
school! We are looking forward to Spring term as we have lots of exciting topics;

please refer to our curriculum map to see what we will be up to. On Tuesday
14th January at 2:30pm, there will be a Phonics workshop which parents are

invited to attend. Just a reminder that books and diaries are to be returned to
school on a Monday and new books will be sent home on a Tuesday. Also,

please continue to encourage your child to access Numbots weekly! 

We are looking forward to the term ahead and to support your little ones to
develop, learn and grow! 

Year 1 staff

PE

On PE days - the children come in wearing their PE uniform. 
This is the gold t-shirt, royal blue shorts, dark navy or black tracksuit bottoms
and plain trainers. Please ensure that any jewellery is taken off for PE days for
your child’s (and others) safety. All long hair must be tied back in a ponytail. 



Our RE learning for Spring 1 is: -

Curriculum Map - Spring 1
These are the topics that your child will be studying in Spring 1 - 

Christmas
This unit is designed to develop

the children’s knowledge and
understanding of Christmas as

a celebration of the birth of
Jesus. The unit also develops

the children’s understanding of
the importance of the birth of
Jesus through the events that

happened before and after,
and the impact it had on the

people involved.

We will be studying the following units in our RE lessons: -

Prayer
This unit is designed to develop the

children’s understanding of prayer as a
special way of spending time with God.
In the unit the children will also explore

the vocabulary, actions,
places and aids associated with prayer,
with particular reference to the prayer
of praise and intercession. The children

will also explore how Christians give
praise to God in the psalms and in
prayers like the “Glory Be To The

Father” and the “Our Father”

Sharing in the life of Jesus
This unit is designed to develop

the children’s knowledge and
understanding of the way in
which, as Christians, we are
called to share in the life of

Jesus. The unit focuses on Jesus
choosing and calling the

disciples and how they are an
example to us of what it means
to be a disciple or follower of

Jesus and share in his life.



Homework - spelling

Homework - reading

Research shows that quick recall of calculation facts is essential for helping
children do well in their maths learning. Encourage your child to be on numbots

every night and support them to improve their quick arithmetic skills. 

Homework - maths

We expect children to read to an adult at home every day. Our younger
children are learning to read using the Little Wandle phonics scheme.

They need to practise their blending of sounds and word reading all the
time at this age.  You can help at home and then sign the reading diary.

Year 1’s will be issued with a new reading book on a Tuesday. 
Please read with your child throughout the week and 

return the book on a Monday ready for their book to be changed. 



Types of animals: Use BBC Bitesize to explore the different groups of
animals (mammals, birds, fish, reptiles, amphibians, mini-beasts). Draw
them under each title. What is similar or different about the animals in
each group? 

1.

2. Animal masks: Using different materials around the house, 
create a mask of your favourite animal. Think about the colours
and shape, as well as the body parts you identified in the
writing task. You can be creative and use paint, coloured pens,
or pencils, paper, tin foil, even drinking straws and lollypop sticks. 

3. Animal features: Carefully draw an animal considering its features and
body parts. Can you label the features that classifies this animal? 

4. Senses - What senses do humans have? Create something
that involves the use of the senses... ideas include

Making a telephone using paper cups (hear)
Uses spices to create a piece of art that you can (smell)
Using recycled material to make a 3D picture (sight)
Cooking something tasty (taste)
Using different materials to create something (feel) 

5. Minibeasts and habitats - Visit your local park and look out for the
different habitats and animals that inhabit the area. What minibeasts can
you find? How many types of chirp can you hear from the birds in the trees?

Choose your own habitat and design an animal that can live there.

Homework - Power Project - Science
Animals including humans - Our power projects this half term have a Science

theme. This is an optional home learning activity that you can do at home.
Year 1 are learning about animals, including humans

We will be learning how to group and classify animals, describe the features of
different animals (fish, amphibians, reptiles, birds and mammals), the parts of the

human body and which part of the body links to which sense.
We have given some activity ideas below... 



Dates for this half term - Year 1
Spring theme - 

Spring I Virtues

6th January - all day

14th January 2025 - 2:30pm

15th January 2025 - 9:15am

24th January 2025- all day

4th February 2025 - am

6th February 2025 - 4:00pm

WB 10.2.25

11th February 2025 - all day

14th February 2025 - end of day

Dignity of Work

Grateful and Generous

Children return to school at normal time

Year 1 Phonics and Early Reading Workshop for parents

Year 1 Mass in Church (and Year 2 classes attend) - parents welcome

Jubilee Launch Day

Year 1 visit to Harborne library (8:45 1F and 10:15 1L)

PTA meeting

Online Safety Week

Safer Internet Day

Break up for half-term break - normal time 


